BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – SEPTEMBER 2008

A date for your diaries:

Wednesday 3rd September in the Buckden Methodist Hall at 7.30pm.  A Carers evening.
One of the Government’s stated aims is for greater care in the community and it therefore follows that there will be an increasing number of Carers.   Caring can, and usually does involve personal sacrifices and so we have arranged a Carers evening.    There will be presentations from 4 groups including the Huntingdon Carers Project and the Disability Information Huntingdon [DISH].   A break for tea or coffee will be followed by a question and answer session giving everyone an opportunity to express concerns and to find out what sort of support you would find most helpful.   This evening’s presentation is relevant to all age groups, and please remember, that even if you are not affected now, you may be in the future and knowing how and where to get help will be hugely reassuring.   Please support our evening, we want to improve the service you receive and we need your feedback.
Following a prolonged personal and highly unpleasant campaign by this government to force GPs into extending their opening hours, the Buckden surgery will open each Monday evening from 
1st September, between 6.30 and 8.30pm with two doctors available.   Booking can be done in the usual way by phone or online but please remember this is largely for the benefit for those who are at work during the day.
Flu vaccination day for Buckden and Little Paxton will be on Saturday 11th October.   It will follow last year’s successful format and Appointments will be available in 15-minute blocks between 8am and 2pm.   Booking is now available from Reception.

When the application for a licence to open a Pharmacy in Buckden was made in 2005, the Adjudication Panel attached great importance to the stated intention to open on Saturdays from 9am to 6pm – mention was even made of the possibility of Sunday opening.   At that time, unfavourable comparisons were made with the Surgery Pharmacy being closed on Saturdays with the consequent inconvenience to patients.  It has therefore been a shock and a great disappointment to find that the Hunts End Pharmacy is now closed on Saturdays.

Is it too cynical then, to wonder how long the planned St Neots Darzi Clinic will sustain the promised 365 days a year, 8am to 8pm opening hours – particularly if it is to be operated by a private organization.   Promises and delivery can be poles apart and private organizations operate primarily for profit and not altruistic purposes.   Rumour suggests that up to 12 Companies have bid to run the new St Neots Darzi Centre.
On the PCT front, things are very quiet.   I await members return from holiday with apprehension and wonder what unwelcome ideas will have been hatched in the meantime.   

Finally, Jean Matheson who has been the afternoon Receptionist at little Paxton for the last 4 years has retired.   She will be very much missed, she has been such an active and much loved member of the Surgery Team there.  We wish her a truly happy, enjoyable and relaxed retirement – but I’m not too sure about the relaxing part!

Sue Paul

BSPA

